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The Church in Wales has now moved forward with the formation of Ministry Areas  
And as we move into 2023 and begin our membership of the Gower Ministry Area we 
look forward to meeting, and sharing worship and fellowship with new friends.  
 
The challenges of this past year have highlighted the importance of friendship and of 
working together.  
We give thanks to everyone who has supported us through this time.   
 
Howard Richards and  
Alayne Jenkins  
Church Wardens 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Christingle Service – Friday 16 December 2022 
 

 
 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 

New Chairs - August 2022 
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The sales of homemade products continue with Jam’s, Chutney’s and Celia’s eagerly 
anticipated marmalade. The 100 club, now shared between the two parishes, also 
continues to be a regular source of income.    
 
A welcome sight was the return of after service morning coffee, welcomed by all. 
Grateful thanks to the team for providing our weekly refreshments and keeping the 
biscuit barrel full!  With the enforced absence of this time we have realized the 
importance of being able to offer fellowship and conversation to members of our 
congregation. 
 
A group of regulars from All Souls still enjoy tea and teacakes at the local Bluebell 
Café, where we also joined together for what is becoming a regular event, a pre-
Christmas afternoon tea.  
 

Hazel Richards 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Christmas afternoon tea at the Bluebell Café - December 2022 

 

All Souls Online – www.parishoftycoch.co.uk 

The parish website has always proved an effective way of communicating with 
members of the congregation and the wider public, searching for information and 
inspiration.  

All Souls Facebook page continues to share information with a regular following. At 
Christmas it was decided to try a social media campaign to attract attention to what 
was going at our Churches. Whilst the traditional posters were still located at local 
shops and post offices, the online campaign seemed to do its work well and we were 
pleased to see an increased attendance at our services.  

In 2023 we will be working towards bringing the websites of both the Parish of Killay 
and Tycoch together into one Benefice site. This, we hope, will create an opportunity 
to share, in one location, all the good news about our Churches, our faith and our 
continued good relationship.   

http://www.parishoftycoch.co.uk/
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All Souls Contacts 
 

Contact During Interregnum 
Venerable Peter Brooks, Archdeacon  
Tel: 01792 232928 
Email peterbrooks@cinw.org.uk 
 
 
 
Churchwardens:   
Howard Richards   01792 299567 
Alayne Jenkins  01792 423936 
 
Parish Treasurer:       
Ken Ellis 01792 207313  
 
Parish Secretary:  
Jenna Evans  07805 035786 
 
Gift Aid Secretary:  
Ken Ellis   01792 207313 
 
Director of Music:  
Lynne Novis 07702 001723 
 
 
Church Hall Booking Secretary: 
Alayne Jenkins  01792 423936 
   07505 355506 
 
 
 
 
Church Hall User Groups  
 
Rainbows:  
Stephanie Dalton  07580 014161 
 
Guides:   
Elizabeth John  01792 874699 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Retirement party and  
service of celebration 

for  
Canon Philip Gwynn 

April 2022 
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